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Congratulations to all of our 
Class of 2024! You are now 
officially WDPSD Alumni! 
Your hard work and perse-
verance have paid off and we 
are incredibly proud of your 
accomplishments. Please keep 
the Phantom pride, return for 
events, visit your favorite teach-
ers and embrace learning new 
things in your next chapter! As 
you embark on adventures and 

pursue your dreams, always remember the lessons 
you have learned and the foundations built upon 
during your time with us.
Due to extraordinary individuals collaborating 
together, the 2023-24 school year yielded many 
accolades for our District. I would like to highlight 
a few:

•  Five Herb Kohl Award recipients
•  2024-25 Wisconsin Teacher of the Year recip-

ient
•  Golden Apple recipient
•  US News Top High School in the Greater Green 

Bay Area
•  Wisconsin Counselor of the Year recipient
•  Youth Apprentice Future 15 Award recipient
•  Hometown Hero recipient
•  DECA Red Apple Advisor recipient
•  WEMTA Administrator of the Year recipient

•  State appearances by either teams or individuals 
in:

These awards only begin to exemplify the fantastic 
things happening in West De Pere.
I want to thank everyone for your unwavering 
support and dedication throughout the year. It is 
through our collective efforts that we have achieved 
another outstanding year of student success stories. 
As you enjoy the summer break, take time to 
recharge, reflect, and rejuvenate; knowing that our 
students have accomplished great things because 
your dedication spoke loudly to their hearts and in 
their minds.
As you know, I am retiring this summer. When 
you love what you do it is especially difficult to say 
goodbye. This has never been simply a job for me. 
It was a calling to assist parents, teachers, admin-
istrators and support staff in helping students to 
achieve their best selves. I have been honored to be 
a part of the WDPSD and I look forward to watch-
ing from the sidelines as this district continues to 
achieve great things. It is always a great day to be a 
phantom!
With gratitude,
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I am honored to begin my role as superintendent for West De Pere. 

Dear Parents, Guardians, Alumni & Community Members:

Dennis Krueger
SUPERINTENDENT

For the past 22 years, I have 
served the West De Pere com-
munity in various capacities, 
such as the Director of Student 
Services and, most recently, as 
Westwood Elementary School 
Principal and Phantom Knight 
Charter School Principal. I 
have experienced first-hand 
the tremendous staff in West 
De Pere as a colleague and, 
most importantly, as a parent. 

All of my daughters have graduated from West De 
Pere High School, and soon my grandchildren will 
begin their journey as Phantoms. I am proud of 
all of the things our community has accomplished 
and provided for our children, and I cannot wait to 
continue our work as a community to build upon 
that solid foundation.
Our number one priority has been and will con-
tinue to be to make sure we meet the needs of all 
of our students. Every student and parent should 
feel safe and valued when entering and attending 
our schools. If students do not feel safe physically, 
emotionally, or socially, they will not reach their 
full potential. We are all Phantoms, no matter our 
differences.
Maintaining and expanding our existing high 
quality educational offerings across the district also 

continues to be a main priority. Our teachers and 
staff are tremendous at meeting the needs of our 
students. However, our teachers and staff continue 
to need the resources and ongoing professional 
development to stay in sync with the ever-changing 
demands of statewide rules and regulations. Our 
challenge is to find ways to provide resources and 
professional development opportunities for staff 
that are both fiscally responsible and limit their 
time out of the classroom. The time we have with 
students each year is limited. It is critical that our 
teachers are not taken out of the classroom any 
more than is absolutely necessary.
Finally, one of the best things about West De Pere 
is the sense of Phantom pride that lives within 
the community. I love traveling throughout the 
city and seeing car decals, yard signs celebrating 
Phantom Pride, and kids wearing black and orange. 
Maintaining and continuing to build on our strong 
West De Pere culture will be a priority as we move 
forward.
During my time at Westwood, I ended all the an-
nouncements with “Rock on, Westwood!” Growing 
up, I had a teacher that ended his class by saying 
“Rock on,” and it stayed with me. So if you would 
indulge me, I would like to continue that tradition 
as superintendent with one slight change.
ROCK ON, WEST DE PERE!
Dr. Lau, 

Dr. Lau
SUPERINTENDENT

Boys Soccer
Cross Country
One Act Play
Swimming
Pom and Dance
DECA

Girls Hockey
Forensics
Track and Field
Tennis
Golf

CONTINUING EXCELLENCE
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OPEN HOUSES 2024
We invite you and your child to visit their school and drop off 
school supplies prior to your child’s first day of school. Office 

staff will be available to answer questions and for school fees and 
lunch payments. (Please be prepared to pay these separately).

School Updates

Every 15 Minutes
To help raise awareness about the dangers of drunk and impaired 
driving, junior and senior students participated in the Every 15 Minutes 
Program this April. 
Every 15 Minutes gave students the time to reflect on how the choices 
they make now can have an impact for years to come, and it helped to 
encourage positive decision making when it comes to safe driving.

High School Choirs perform at State Solo/Ensemble 
A special congratulations goes out to 11 singers who performed as 
a Contemporary A Cappella ensemble and earned the prestigious 
WSMA Exemplary Performance Recognition Award at State Solo/
Ensemble! Those 11 talented singers included:Aubrey Blahnik, Lauryn 
Bullis, Miracle Cooper, Kooper Diederich, Jessica Gauthier, Kaitlyn 
Jones, Macey Moericke, Catherine Qiu, Brooke Riesenberg, and Pay-
ten Schlader.

4K OPEN HOUSE AT ALL SITES
(Encompass, Kiddie College, and Westwood)

Tuesday, August 27, 2024
A.M. 4K Session 3:00-4:30 P.M.
P.M. 4K Session 4:30-6:00 P.M.

HEMLOCK CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
GRADES K-4

Wednesday, August 28, 2024, 4:30-6:00 P.M.
WESTWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

KINDERGARTEN
Tuesday, August 27, 2024, 4:30-6:00 P.M.

GRADES 1-4
Wednesday, August 28, 2024, 4:30-6:00 P.M.
WEST DE PERE INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL

GRADES 5-6
Wednesday, August 28, 2024, 5:00-7:00 P.M.

WEST DE PERE MIDDLE SCHOOL
GRADES 7-8

Wednesday, August 28, 2024, 6:00-8:00 P.M.

Crafty Kids

Art Academy

Fit Kids Rock

Summer 
School Fun
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Around the District
Black History Month
In celebration of Black History 
Month, many students had 
the opportunity to attend the 
African Heritage Emerging 
Student Leaders Institute with 
their teacher Mrs. Dear. The 
students were able to interact 
with college recruiters, explore 
career opportunities, and attend 
workshops on leadership and 
community engagement.

2024-2025 Senior Mentors

A group of 4th graders represented Hemlock Creek and WDP at the 
elementary writing conference held at UWGB’s STEM center.

Hemlock Creek had 7 wonderful performances  
from their Kindergarten classes!

The Intermediate School Student Council is making a difference for their 
classmates’ well-being! The Student Council made weighted shoulder 
wraps for all homerooms and special education classrooms in the school. 
The wraps are being used as calming tools to promote relaxation and 
focus for students.

STUDENTS WITHIN THE SCHOOL DISTRICT WERE ABLE TO 
EXPERIENCE THE SOLAR ECLIPSE OF 2024.

High School Business Law & Ethics Class  
visits Brown County Courthouse 

Mrs. Hana’s Business 
Law & Ethics class 
took a trip to the 
Brown County 
Courthouse in 
downtown Green 
Bay. Twenty-six 
students were 
greeted by Michelle 
Wallerius, Office 
Manager of the 
Courthouse, who 
explained what the 
students would be 
seeing during their 
visit, and the several 
different roles that make up a courtroom proceeding. Special thanks to 
Judge Walsh and Judge Zakowski for the time they took to talk to the 
students and answer any questions they had. In addition to the Judges, 
many attorneys took time to talk with the students as well. 
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HEMLOCK CREEK 1ST GRADERS  
HAD A CAMPING DAY!

WEST DE PERE’S FFA  
ANNUAL PETTING ZOO Thanks to the De Pere  

Health Department for their 
generous donation!

The De Pere Health Department recently made 
a generous donation to the West De Pere School 
District Nursing Services Team. They provided 
a brand new portable vitals cart and two clinical 
grade thermometers. The donation of these supplies 
will undoubtedly make a significant difference in 
our ability to provide prompt and effective care 
to students in need. Thank you to the De Pere 
Health Department for supporting our educational 
community and MAKING A DIFFERENCE!

The High School Music Department presented concerts as part of their 

annual Fine Arts Night. 12 graduating seniors were recognized.

MIDDLE SCHOOL - 8TH GRADE  

FRENCH STUDENTS TASTING ESCARGOTS

Student of the Month picnic at the Middle  
School where recognized students got to eat 
lunch with teachers.
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Phantastic Phantoms
Kohl Fellowship Recipients and Teacher of the YearWest De Pere Middle School is proud 

to recognize Savannah as a NJHS 
Outstanding Achievement Award 
recipient!
The National Junior 
Honor Society 
Outstanding 
Achievement Award 
recognizes middle-
level students for their 
commitment to the 
five pillars of NJHS: 
scholarship, service, leadership, character, 
and citizenship. The 500 NJHS students 
selected nationally for the Outstanding 
Achievement Award receive a scholarship to 
support their educational aspirations.
Congratulations Savannah!

High School student David Whipp, son 
of Lee and Angela Whipp, has earned 
the highest possible ACT composite 
score of 36. Achieving a perfect ACT 
score is very rare. Only 3,376 out 
of more than 1.34 million students 
earned a top composite score of 36, 
which is only .002% of all test takers.

Along with his academic achievements, David is 
an AP Scholar of Distinction, Badger Boys State 
Leadership Program, and all conference Math 
team. He is also a nationally ranked chess player. 
David participates in Cross Country as a Boys Team 
Captain, National Honor Society Secretary, Student 
Council, Founder and President of the high school 
Computer Science Club and recently was a DECA 
2024 International Silver Medallion recipient in 
Financial Services Team Decision Making. Whipp 
is a volunteer for Brown County Library Summer 
Reading Program and also volunteers as a Chess 
tournament director at local schools.

Whipp will have earned 47 credits for college 
through College Credit Courses and/or Advanced 
Placement testing during his West De Pere High 
School career. David plans on attending college and 
studying computer science after high school.

Congratulations, David! We are proud to have you 
represent West De Pere High School.

Pictured above: (Anthony Vissers, CJ Thompson, 
Samantha Conover, and Kloe Bartoszek)

Congratulations to the group of 16 WDP 
Middle School students who went to UW-
Oshkosh for a math competition and took 
2nd place overall in the Middle School 
division! There were 699 7th & 8th graders 
competing (along with many 9th and 10th 
graders) and 34 middle schools from cities 
like Madison, Milwaukee, Appleton, and 
Green Bay.
In the 7th grade division , Anthony Vissers 
tied for 1st Place and Isaac Burns took 4th 
place! Other top individual scorers were 
David Uttam (gr 8), Troy Rockman (Gr 7), 
CJ Thompson (Gr 7), and Tyler Wagner 
(Gr 7) who were all in the Top 10% of their 
classes!
WDP Middle School brought 4 teams of 4 
mixed 7/8th graders and one of our teams 
took 2nd place in the “Best Teams” category 
(see above photo). Other students not 
mentioned above who qualified to go and 
represent WDPMS are Becket Johnson, Liam 
Husmann, Ethan VanLanen, Grady Schmidt, 
Kara Schmoll, Hank Vossberg, and Aden 
Neuville .

Congratulations to Kathy 
Held, principal of Hemlock 
Creek, who was recognized 
with the Kohl Principal 
Leader award. Mrs. Held’s 
leadership, community 
engagement, and professional 
growth, including her active 
participation in literacy and 
math development with her 
staff and promoting student 
leadership opportunities, 
led her to be honored as 
one of the 13 public school 
principals this year.
Three West De Pere teachers 
were recognized as Kohl 
Fellowship state finalists: 
Emily Brossard, Amanda 
Malcolm, and Daniele 
Radtke. Additionally, 

Bethany Counard, Andrea 
Dernbach, Angie Moeller, 
and Lisa Boyd were selected 
as Kohl Fellowship recipients. 
Each recipient demonstrated 
a strong commitment 
to their students and 
professional growth, 
significantly impacting 
their school communities. 
These awards celebrate the 

dedication and innovative 
efforts of educators in West 
De Pere, contributing to 
student success and thriving 
educational environments.
Following her Kohl 
Fellowship recipient award, 
Bethany Counard was named 
one of Wisconsin’s 2025 
Teachers of the Year in a 
surprise ceremony. After a 
nomination and interview 
process, five winners were 
selected. Mrs. Counard and 
the other recipients will now 
interview with the Wisconsin 
Department of Public 
Instruction for a chance to 
represent the state at the 
National Teacher of the Year 
program in Washington, D.C.

MATH COMPETITION

PERFECT ACT SCORE

2024 U. S. News Best High School
West De Pere High School was 
once again ranked as a U.S. 
News Best High School. The 
rankings are based on college 
readiness, college curriculum 
breadth, State assessment 
proficiency/performance, 
underserved student performance, and graduation 
rate. This is how we stack up.

#1,102 of 24,386 in National Rankings

#26 of 596 in Wisconsin High Schools

#1 of 25 in Green Bay, WI Metro Area High Schools. 
WDP is in the top 5% on all levels!

Optimist Scholarships
The De Pere Optimist Club awarded 

scholarships to 3 High School students; Ava 
Hoffman, Aleah Given, and Molly Piepkorn.
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We had some of our *brightest* teachers sporting some 
shades at the Wisconsin Math Council Annual Conference 

in Green Lake in May.

West De Pere Fishing Team  

Wins State Championship
On May 4, members of the West De Pere fishing team 
competed in the Wisconsin High School Open Water State 
Fishing Championships. Teams of up to 12 members could 
split up and fish 3 different bodies of water. The goal for the 
team was to catch five northern pike, 
five walleyes, five bass, eight crappie, 
eight bluegill, and eight perch. Lead-
ing up to the tournament the team 
did a lot of brainstorming and when 
it came to fishing they executed their 
plan perfectly. When it was all said 
and done West De Pere finished in 
first place with 493 inches of fish. In 
second place was Slinger (470 inch-
es) and Kaukauna finished in third 
(455.5 inches). Members pictured 
with the championship trophy are 
(from left to right): Owen Wadzinski, 
Sam Rottier, Tristan Wadzinski, Will 
Reis, Jake Rodewald, Grant Wog-
sland, and Logan Vandenlangenberg. 
Not pictured: Dawson Doro, Brayden 
Raboin, and Brandon Schaefer.

Congratulations to Westwood 3rd grader, Ezra,  
for self-publishing his first two books on Amazon!

Phantom Knight Charter School students did  
service learning at Paul’s Pantry.
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Sports

BIG congrats to the boys track team for placing 1st at regionals! 
First Regional Championship in program history!

HS BOYS GOLF

HS Boys Tennis team staying 

warm at a match in Menasha 

Boys Team - 3rd 
Girls Team - 10th 
Boys Wheelchair - 4th

14 Podium Finishes

14 Season Best Performances

4 New School Records:

•  Boys’ 4x100 - BJ Griffin, Maddox 
Black, Brock Story, and Ben 
Lemirand take down their own 
school record in time of 41.74.

•  Girls’ 4x100 - Johannah Rezash, 
Faith Kibbe, Jocelyn Thomson, and 
Erika Ukkola reset their own school 
record time of 48.52

•  4x200 - Tray Janssen, Adam 
Lamers, Brock Story, and Ben 
Lemirand break their own school 
record in time of 1:27.91

•  Andrew Baumgart broke his own 
school discus in 187’1”14

MIDDLE SCHOOL 
BOYS TRACK

The 4x1 relay school 
record was broken at a 
track meet on 5/1/24!
Leo W, Nolan B, 
Camdin V, and Devin W 
ran it in a time of 48.21.
The old record was 
49.24 seconds.

Track and Field

Girls Soccer has done it again! It’s a three-peat! Back-to-Back-to-Back 
Conference Champs and back to back 2024 Regional Champs!!!

HS BOYS TENNIS -  

STATE: MASON HAUPT

WEST DE PERE SOFTBALL SENIORS 

TEACHER NIGHT AT GIRLS SOCCER 

STATE TRACK
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Daniel Nehls, a sophomore at 
West De Pere High School, has 
truly overcome and not allowed 
obstacles to prevent him from his 
goals of becoming a successful 
athlete.
Daniel was diagnosed with 
Osteosarcoma on January 1, 
2020. He woke up one day with 
pain in his legs, so his parents 
brought him to the doctor. It 
was initially identified as muscle 
cramps or growing pains, but the 
pain persisted, so Daniel’s parents 
brought him in for a second 
opinion. After further testing, 
Daniel received the diagnosis.
While Daniel has completed 
chemotherapy, he has undergone 
6 surgeries that have impacted his 
ability to participate in athletics. 
He will have his seventh surgery 
this summer, and has bone scans 
every three months to ensure the 
cancer has not returned.
As an active and athletic person, 
Daniel has truly persevered and 
found a way to still be active 
in sports. Right now, he’s an 
active member of West De Pere’s 
track and field team. He races 
in a specialized chair against 

other athletes who also use 
race chairs for track events, and 
uses specialized equipment to 
participate in field events such 
as shot put. While the field of 
competitors is currently small, 
Daniel hopes that his participation 
and goal to raise awareness 
increases inclusion and encourages 
participation for students who 
need adaptive equipment for 
racing.
Daniel is thankful to have track 
and field as a sport, as he’s not able 
to participate much in football 
anymore due to his surgeries. 
When told that he’s an inspiration, 
Daniel replied, “Anyone can be 
inspiring. What you do with what 
you have, makes you inspiring.”

Overcoming Osteosarcoma to Excel

Take Me Out to The Ball Game!
The passion, 
athleticism, and 
drive that these 
young men put 
into the game 
of baseball is 
unmatchable! 
Each game 
was met with 
a drive to win 
and a passion 
for their sport! 
As a result, 
their love of 
the game was shared with fans of all ages that came out to support the 
team. One young fan in particular, Mrs. Hana’s son, Hayden, loved 
to watch their drive (and listen to their comradery!) and was excited 
by it at each game he attended. Mrs. Hana will be the first to tell you 
how amazing each and every one of these gentlemen is and what 
great role models they are to young athletes and students. These fine 
men didn’t hesitate to take a picture with a young fan, and it certainly 
made his day! This is yet another example of the great leadership they 
possess. The 2024 Phantom Baseball team finished tied for 2nd in the 
Bay Conference and beat crosstown rival De Pere 8-2 in their annual 
matchup! Congratulations players and coaches! Go WDP!

BOYS TRACK:
1st Team All Conference
Maddox Black - 100 Meter Dash
Clifford Janssen - 200 Meter 
Dash
Clifford Janssen - 400 Meter 
Dash
Langdon Nordgaard - 300 Meter 
Hurdles
400 Meter Relay - Brenton 
Griffin, Maddox Black, Judeah 
Kniskern, Benjamin Lemirand
800 Meter Relay – Judeah 
Kniskern, Daekwon Smith, Adam 
Lamers, Landon Kibbe
1600 Meter Relay – Adam 
Lamers, Brock Story, Brandon 
Schaefer, Clifford Janssen
Langdon Nordgaard – Triple 
Jump
Andrew Baumgart – Shot Put

Daniel Nehls - 100 Meter Wheel-
chair, 400 Meter Wheelchair, 
Shot Put Wheelchair
2nd Team All Conference
Brenton Griffin - 100 Meter Dash
Brock Story - 200 Meter Dash
Brandon Schaefer - 400 Meter 
Dash
Carson Samson – 3200 Meter 
Run
Langdon Nordgaard – 110 Meter 
Hurdles
3200 Meter Relay – Matthew 
Sharapata, Collin Jindra, Lucius 
Janquart, Evan Bright
Jaxon Jashinsky - High Jump
GIRLS TRACK:
1st Team All Conference
Erika Ukkola - 100 Meter Dash
Faith Kibbe - 200 Meter Dash
Faith Kibbe - 400 Meter Dash

Kalli Vannieuwenhoven – 800 
Meter Run
Kaylin Thomson - 300 Meter 
Hurdles
400 Meter Relay – Carolina 
Martinez, Corrin Bennett, Ashlyn 
Magnin, Johannah Rezash
800 Meter Relay – Kalli Vannieu-
wenhoven, Kendra Smits, Ashlyn 
Magnin, Rorey Blean
1600 Meter Relay - Kalli Vannieu-
wenhoven, Kendra Smits, Kate 
Schmoll, Kaylin Thomson
2nd Team All Conference
Jocelyn Thomson – 200 Meter 
Dash
Kaylin Thomson – 100 Meter 
Hurdles
SOFTBALL:
1st Team:
Megan Burns – Outfield – Unan-

imous
Lillian Bukoske – Utility – Unan-
imous
Gabriella Arendt - Infield
2nd Team:
Mallory DeMoulin - Outfield
BOYS GOLF:
1st Team:
Mason Haupt
Darrien Thomas
Player of the Year: Mason Haupt
BOYS TENNIS:
1st Team Singles:
Karan Mandepudi
Raphael Zifferblatt
2nd Team Doubles:
Nathan Darrow
Kadyn Shaw
Brandon Reed
William McMorrow
BASEBALL:

1st Team:
Carter Schmitt – Outfielder
Duke Shovald – Infielder
Joseph Riesenberg – Catcher
2nd Team:
Logan Wierzba – Pitcher
Jackson Meisner – Infielder
GIRLS SOCCER:
1st Team:
Marissa VandeHei - Forward
Faith Walder – Forward
Ella Blom – Midfield
Emma Radloff – Defense
Isabella Mommaerts – At Large
2nd Team:
Cassidy Baciak - Goalkeeper
Katelyn Neuens - Forward
Player of the Year: Marissa 
VandeHei

Bay Conference Awards - 2024

Congratulations to the Middle/Intermediate School Golf Team. 
They were named Middle School State Champions!
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Seniors 2024

Grad Bash 2024
On Sunday night, June 2, more than 180 graduates returned to the high 
school for a Grad Bash celebration that included outdoor yard games in 
the turf facility, a photo booth, pick-up volleyball & basketball games in 
the fieldhouse, a DJ, board games, inflatable bumper balls, food, many, 
MANY fabulous prizes, and a senior video send-off. It was the third event 
like this since the pandemic, and it was a huge success due to the help of 
many parents and local businesses.
The West De Pere High School Class of 2024 would like to thank our 
generous sponsors whose donations helped to make this Grad Bash a 
memorable night. We also couldn’t have made such an event happen 
without the help of many class parents & staff. Our evening of food, fun, 
gifts, and friends was a memorable event thanks to all of you! Please 
patronize and thank the following businesses:

Advanced Roofing Specialists
Arms of Angels
Auto Aces
Baycare Clinic Foundation
Brickhouse Burgers & Brews
Day Spa
Dedicated Systems & Wisco Sips
De Pere Greenhouse
De Pere Voyageur Hockey Booster 
Club
Edge Salon
Festival Foods
Fortify Bank
Gallagher’s Pizza
Green Bay Gamblers

Green Bay Packers
Lakeland Lawncare
Lifestyle Chiropractic
PDQ Car Wash
Rennes Group
Salon West
Sidekick’s Bar & Grill
Skincare by Charity
Smart Cow
T & C Pub
The Abbey
Two Birds Bakery
Two Men & a Truck
VOS Electric

THANK YOU!   THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!
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Clubs

KIDS 
RUNNING 
CLUBS
Students from 
Hemlock Creek 
participated 
in the Kids 
Running Club 
which helped 
them prepare  
for the 2024 
Cellcom 5k. 

MS - Hope Squad and friends walked in the De Pere Kiwanis Memorial Day Parade 

High School DECA traveled to Anaheim California for the International Career 
Development Conference. Congratulations to David Whipp on being our first and 

only medalist at ICDC!

In May, the High School Archery Club  
traveled to Louisville, KY for the NASP Archery Nationals. 

Congratulations on a new season high score of 3310!  
Way to finish the season off with a bang!

FRENCH  
FORENSICS - 2024

West De Pere middle school students 
competed in French Forensics: LE 
CONCOURS ORAL FRANÇAIS. This 
competition is a wonderful opportunity 
for students to improve their French skills, 
have fun while practicing and competing in 
French, and receive distinctive awards at the 
state level. All 16 of our competitors came 
away with rave reviews from the judges and 
earned gold medals!

The Bellin Run was an exciting event for Westwood this year!  Students 
enjoyed training with Mrs. Tuttle, Ms. Green, Mrs. Dachuna,Ms. Verboort and 

Mrs VanDuyse after school 2-3 days a week in preparation.
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Pre-School 
Developmental 
Screening
The School District of West De Pere offers 
developmental screening for preschool-aged children. 
The school district uses census data to mail out the Ages 
and Stages developmental questionnaires throughout 
the year, asking parents to complete the questionnaire 
and return it promptly by mail. As the questionnaires 
are returned, school professionals score them and 
provide written feedback to parents on the general 
developmental readiness of their child(ren). In certain 
circumstances, the school district will invite children 
to participate in an additional on-site screening. If you 
would like to request a developmental questionnaire, 
please call the Department of Student Services at 
(920) 337-1393 ext. 8012.

STUDENT CHANGE OF 
ADDRESS

It’s imperative that we have the correct 
address information for students and parents/
guardians. Any change of address and contact 
information should be promptly reported to 
the school office of attendance. Under certain 
circumstances, state law permits a student to 
continue to attend school in a district even 
after they move out of that district. Please 
contact the school office of your student’s 
attendance or the district office for more 
information.

WEST DE PERE HIGH SCHOOL WEST DE PERE HIGH SCHOOL 
DONOR BRICK PAVERSDONOR BRICK PAVERS

Cement the name of a loved one in West De Pere’s history with a personalized brick that will be set in the plaza area of the football stadium or baseball 
field. For more information, contact Stacy at sschaetz@wdpsd.com or (920) 337-1393 ext. 8025

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MEETINGS

School District of West De Pere residents are cordially 
invited to attend regular board meetings held once a 
month, 5:30pm, at the District Offices, 400 Reid St., Suite 
W (second floor) unless otherwise posted. An opportunity is 
provided at each meeting for citizens to address our Board 
of Education. Please visit our district webpage at: www.
wdpsd.com/board-of-education/or call the District Office 
(920) 337-1393 ext 8025 to confirm the meeting date, time, 
and location.

DANCE EXPERIENCE 
Friday, August 23, 2024

2024
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